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This is my recommendation on disposition of the Appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center, Friends of the Clearwater, Ruth Wolz, Natalie 
Shapiro, Roxanne George, Allen S. Drew, Mark Solomon, Greg Klemesrud, Bob 
Einhaus, Inland Empire Pubic Lands Council, Alliance for the Wild Rockies, 
Kootenai Environmental Alliance, and Idaho Nonviolent Wilderness Area Rescue and 
Defense protesting the St. Joe District Ranger's Record of Decision (ROD) for 
the Hobo Cornwall Project on the Idaho Panhandle National Forests.  Diane French 
has requested her name be removed from the Appellant list; therefore, she will 
no longer be considered part of this appeal. 
 
The District Ranger's decision adopts Alternative 6 Modified, which eliminates 
units 26 and 27 from the project, avoids harvesting along Marble Creek Trail, 
and leaves more roadless area unentered.  The decision proposes no clearcutting 
or seedtree harvest and avoids old growth and potential old growth corridors. 
The decision will harvest 6.87 MMBF of timber from 527 acres requiring 1.3 miles 
of temporary road construction and 1.2 miles of reconstruction.  The temporary 
road will be obliterated after use.  The decision also includes two 
watershed/wildlife improvement projects. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The Appeal Record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA), the National Forest Management Act (NFMA), the Idaho Panhandle National 
Forests Land and Resource Management Plan (Forest Plan), the Forest Service 
Manual, the Forest Service Handbook, and the Clean Water Act. 
 
The Appellants request, "if the Forest plans to implement management activities 
in the Hobo Cornwall project area, NEPA documentation should be prepared which 
fully remedies the inadequacies of the analysis and completely complies with all 
environmental laws." 
 
An Informal Meeting was held with the Appellants on November 12, 1996; but 
agreement was not reached.  No Interested Party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
In the ROD, the District Ranger discloses that Forest Plan goals and direction 
were used in making this decision and clearly describes the decision criteria 
and rationale used to determine the selected alternative.  It is clear that 
concerns from interested people and other agencies were utilized during 
development of the decision criteria. 



 
The District Ranger acknowledges that where data were not available, the best 
available information was used.  Scientific literature was referenced, and it 
is identified that the District Ranger depended upon the knowledge, experience 
and professional judgement of highly-qualified, resource specialists. 
 
The District Ranger has done a commendable job in the ROD of explaining how 
public and agency comments guided development of the selected alternative.  The 
ROD clearly describes the relationships between key issues developed during 
scoping and how the selected alternative responds to those issues. 
 
In response to public comments, the quality of the maps provided in the Final 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) was significantly improved over the maps 
provided with the draft EIS. 
 
The decision and the rationale leading to the decision are well documented and 
demonstrate the decision is reasoned and informed.   
     
Comprehension of the Benefits and Purpose of the Proposal 
 
Information in the ROD and the supporting documentation demonstrate the action 
is consistent with Forest Plan direction.  Forest-wide direction is identified, 
and the analysis and decision demonstrate that the project focuses on the 
appropriate resource values for the analysis area. 
 
The no-action alternative was given full consideration throughout the analysis 
and decision document.  It is apparent that taking no action does not meet the 
objectives of the Purpose and Need and the consequences of the no-action 
alternative are clearly and consistently displayed in the ROD and supporting 
documentation. 
 
The decision documentation demonstrates and supports the need for, and the 
benefits of, the proposed action. 
 
Consistency of the Decision with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
Forest Plan Management Area direction and the desired conditions for this area 
are clearly disclosed throughout the Final EIS, and the proposal and decision 
are consistent with this direction.  Forest Plan direction provides the 
foundation for the Purpose and Need, although a more clearly articulated tie 
between the desired conditions and the Purpose and Need would have improved the 
decision documentation.   
 
A revised notice to the Federal Register was published in response to recent 
national direction regarding ecosystem sustainability.  Ecosystem management 
principles and concepts are incorporated into the project design and identified 
in the Purpose and Need.  Ecosystem processes are recognized and documented in 
describing the effects of the no-action alternative.  The EIS contract was also 
modified to include broad landscape analysis techniques.  
 
The action is consistent with all legal and regulatory requirements and Forest 
Service policies.  The ROD and decision documentation support the selection of 
Alternative 6 Modified.  
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
The District Ranger implemented adequate public involvement efforts that were 
commensurate with the scope and complexity of the proposal, including 
newsletters, newspaper articles, an open house, field trips, and one-on-one 
discussions.  In addition, several presentations were made to organizations who 
requested further information.  No public involvement plan or strategy was 
evident in the information reviewed, but it appears none was necessary.  The 
District Ranger made an appropriate effort to consult with affected tribal 
officials. 



 
Public input was used to shape the issues and make the decision.  The written 
responses to public and other agency comments were short and to the point. 
Although comments from two citizens were inadvertently left out of the Final 
EIS, they were addressed in the November 8, 1996, Transmittal Letter and are 
now part of the Project File, G-9. 
 
My review concludes public involvement efforts were effective and responsive to 
the public. 
 
Requested Changes and Objections of the Appellant  
 
The Appellants' arguments, although supported by numerous citations of 
regulations, case law, and selected public comments, are based generally on 
disagreement with the decision rather than substantiated evidence of the 
project's adverse effects on the environment.  Although many points were raised 
in the Appeal, it is evident that the Appellants' principal disagreement is 
with the Forest Plan allocation of portions of the Grandmother Mountain 
Roadless Area to Management Area 1 (lands designated for timber production 
while providing for other resource values). 
 
The Appellants' requested relief did not provide sufficient information on 
which to base a response. 
 
The Appellants failed to provide convincing arguments which would lead me to a 
different conclusion than the District Ranger's decision. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the 
Appellants'requested relief be denied. 
 
 
/s/ John T. Drake 
 
 
JOHN T. DRAKE 
Appeal Reviewing Officer 
Director, Recreation, Minerals, Lands, Heritage 
 and Wilderness 


